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THANK YOU TO OUR GENEROUS LAND DONORS! 
 

ROSMARIN AND SAUNDERS FAMILY FOREST, READFIELD 
 

HORSESHOE ISLAND PRESERVE, WINTHROP   
 
 

Theresa Kerchner, Executive Director 

Monmouth residents John and Lisa Rosmarin 
donated the 342-acre Rosmarin and Saunders Family 
Forest to the Trust in November 2016. Located off 
of the Nickerson Hill Road in Readfield, this new 
KLT property will be a demonstration site for 
sustainable forestry and will be managed to protect 
wildlife habitat and water quality, and for low-impact 
recreation (see map in enclosed brochure). The 
southern boundary is close to KLT’s Macdonald 
Woods Conservation Area and the Readfield Town 
Forest. This extensive property, featuring mixed 
woodlands, streams, and wetlands, was formerly 
owned by Saunders Manufacturing Company, Inc., 
which was founded in 1947 by A.H. Saunders and 
his son    Joseph A. Saunders. The Rosmarin 
Family—John, Lisa, Kelly, and Karrie—noted:    

We are proud to continue Joe Saunders’ rich tradition of giving back to the community. 
We know that the Kennebec Land Trust will do a fantastic job of protecting the land for 
future generations. 
 

In December 2016, a Kennebec County resident who wishes to remain 
anonymous donated twenty-six acres on Horseshoe Island on Cobbossee 
Lake to the Trust. Located in Winthrop, this new  property features 
extensive undeveloped shoreline, valuable wetlands, and old-growth 
hardwoods, pines, and hemlocks. With this donation KLT has conserved 72 
acres on Cobbossee Lake’s Horseshoe, Hodgdon, and Perry Islands over the 
past twenty-three years! The donor of the property noted: I am pleased to give 
this twenty-six acre parcel to the Kennebec Land Trust for the enjoyment of people today 
and for future generations. With over 3,317 feet of shoreline on Lake Cobbossee, this 
property will allow KLT to expand its trail system on Horseshoe Island, offering varied 
terrain and scenic views to hikers young and old.  

This summer, KLT’s staff, interns, and volunteers will be building new trails 
in the Rosmarin and Saunders Family Forest and on Horseshoe Island. Both 
properties will provide year-round outdoor recreation opportunities for 
residents and visitors, including paddling, birding, fishing, hiking, and hunting, plus snowshoeing, and cross-country 
skiing, and snowmobiling in winter.  Photographs: Norm Rodrigue (top); Theresa Kerchner (above right). 



Happy summer, everyone! Now that we’ve completed our      
whirl-wind capital campaign, the successful closing and transfer 
of the Howard Hill property to the City of Augusta, and the 
increase in our conserved land holdings to 5,628 total acres, I 
would like to take a moment to honor a few very special people. 
And I will have to do 
so without ever 
revealing who they 
are... 

At the Kennebec Land Trust we have the most remarkably 
generous supporters, as evidenced by the sheer number of 
household members (over 1000!) and the consistent and 
sustaining donations that we receive annually. We have some 
donors, however, who for reasons of privacy or humility or 
otherwise, seek to remain anonymous. Today I would like to find 
a way to honor these unsung heroes of land conservation. This 
presents a bit of a challenge when you can’t erect a plaque and 
publish a well-distributed letter of appreciation. 

Visitors to St. Paul's Cathedral in London will find a plaque on 
the wall above the tomb of the architect, Sir Christopher Wren. The epitaph, written in Latin, 
reads ''Si monumentum requiris circumspice.” The translation is worth remembering,                  
''If you would seek my monument, look around you.''    

I can’t think of a better way to honor our own quiet architects of land conservation than with the 
same sentiment. The next time I crest the hill on Eastern Avenue and see the Capitol Building 
framed by the wooded backdrop of Howard Hill, or climb up the fire tower at Mount Pisgah to 
take in the view, or sit quietly by the shore of an island in Cobbossee Lake enjoying the call of the 
loons, I will look around me with a different prism—one that reflects the generosity and humility 
of the individuals who made the moment possible.  I hope you will all 
join me... 

Cheers! 
 
 
 
 

Mary Denison 

President’s Message:  

Unsung Heroes 
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WELCOME 2017 SUMMER INTERNS 

Our hard-working summer interns are responsible for a variety of important projects: maintaining and constructing 

trails, removing invasive species, designing educational programming for school children and property visitors, 

researching important conservation topics, writing press releases and grant proposals, and assisting with routine office 

work. For more information about our internship program and to view past intern research projects visit tklt.org/

internship.    

DREW PERLMUTTER 

I was born and raised in New York City but have always felt more at home outside. Since 
moving to Maine for college at Bates, I have completely fallen in love with the landscape. At 
Bates I’m an Environmental Studies major with a concentration in ecology and a minor in 
anthropology. This combination of studies allows me to understand how dominant cultural 
norms (such as our relationship with nature) are perpetuated. Outside of academics, I play 
on the women's club ice hockey team, give tours of the campus to prospective students, and 
serve as the arts-photo editor for our student paper. I enjoy reading and hiking in my spare 
time.   

JANE TEKIN 

A rising junior at Williams College, I’m originally from New 
York City, a place that 
shaped the way I saw 
nature as I grew up. The 
perspective I have 
gained from going to 
college in rural 
Massachusetts has 
altered the way I see 
almost everything. 
Nature, through its 
interconnectedness with 
all other things, is at the 
forefront. I’m a math and English major, a combination that 
provides me with skills beneficial to understanding 
environmental issues through both qualitative and 
quantitative lenses. I love research—being able to translate 
information into forms that many can use to make life more 
sustainable is extremely rewarding to me. In my limited 
experience, I’ve learned one thing for sure: all humans need 
each other’s help to survive. Now is the time when I am 
figuring out how I can be helpful to the human species, and 
to be helped in return.  

ANNA HODGKINS     

I’m a rising sophomore at the University of Maine, 
where I’m pursuing a 
degree in biology. 
Growing up in the 
quaint little city of 
Hallowell, Maine, I 
have been in close 
proximity to many 
KLT properties and 
have been exploring 
these gorgeous 
stretches of 
conservation land for many years. One reason I feel 
strongly about the importance of conservation is that 
as an avid birdwatcher, I know how rich a haven these 
lands are for a multitude of avian species. In addition 
to birdwatching, I enjoy hiking, reading, and canoeing. 
In my work for KLT this summer I'm looking forward 
to increasing my knowledge of environmental science, 
conservation issues, and the natural history of Maine. I 
hope to use the skills and information I gain to help 
make a difference in conserving more land for future 
generations to enjoy.   

 TOGETHER, WE CONSERVED HOWARD HILL  

On March 23, 2017,  the title to the historic 164-acre Howard Hill property formally passed from the                                  

Kennebec Land Trust to the City of Augusta. This transaction successfully completed an eight-year process to preserve 

forever, as open space, the wooded backdrop to the state’s Capitol. As part of the agreement, the City of Augusta 

granted KLT a conservation easement that ensures that the property will be conserved in perpetuity for the benefit of 

Maine’s people and wildlife. What an accomplishment! Thank you for your support and generous donations.  



 YOUR CONSERVATION  LEGACY   

KLT ENDOWMENT FUND NOW $369,667 OF $1,000,000 GOAL  

   Theresa Kerchner , Executive Director   
 

Every year more than a thousand KLT members support our land conservation, stewardship, 
and trail projects and our educational programs. Thank you for your generosity! 

While membership dues are critical to our immediate success, KLT’s future land conservation 
work will depend on larger, longer-term gifts. To ensure our future as a conservation leader in 
Kennebec County, we have established the KLT Endowment Fund. Up to now we have received $97,841 in gifts and 
$268,650 in bequests and pledges toward our ten-year Endowment Fund goal of $1,000,000. 

Any donor who names KLT as a beneficiary of a portion of his or her estate or who sets up a life income gift for the 
benefit of the Trust will be recognized as a member of the Legacy Society. All proceeds from planned gifts will be 
invested for the long term in our Endowment Fund that preserves their principal. To date, we have earned $4,175 in 
interest on our Endowment Fund.  

Each of us has a vision for what we would like to leave as a legacy, and we hope you will consider leaving a gift to the 
Kennebec Land Trust. The following language can be used in your will: 

I give to Kennebec Land Trust, a non-profit land conservation trust located in Winthrop, Maine, with                                            
Tax ID Number 01-044-0729, the sum of $__________[ or _____percent of my estate] to be used                                                                         

for the general purposes of  The Kennebec Land Trust. 

Please contact Theresa Kerchner, KLT Executive Director at 207-377-2848 or tkerchner@tklt.org for additional 
information about our Endowment Fund, planned giving, and our Legacy Society.  
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MAINE LANDS FOR FAMILY, FRIENDS, AND THE NEXT GENERATION 
Cheryl Harrington, Past President 

Denny and I have been enjoying the beautiful Kennebec landscapes for many, many years. We 
were natural early supporters of the Kennebec Land Trust, our very own local organization 
dedicated to identifying and protecting key undeveloped wooded and open areas for future 
generations to enjoy. Over the years we have been happy to work with KLT in many ways: on 
the ground, literally; in the Board Room; on the Lands Committee; and, to the best of our 
ability, financially.  

One of our favorite KLT places is Mt. Pisgah in Winthrop. We have been hiking, skiing, and 
snowshoeing the Mt. Pisgah terrain for years. By our count, through four generations of dogs! 
We used to pick the blueberry fields when our children (now pushing fifty) were young, so we 
are quite excited about KLT’s refurbishing of the blueberry fields on the western summit. 
Actually, Denny and I were married not far from those fields, on a day our friends and family 
will never forget. How many times have you climbed the fire tower as part of a wedding 
celebration? 

The plants and animals that we love to observe, like the barred owl that swooped across our path just this week and the 
beautiful historic stone walls that run through many of KLT’s properties, are a vital part of what makes our unique mid
-Maine landscape. The lakefronts and islands protected by KLT are also very uniquely “Maine,” and the thought that 
many of them will remain available for our grandchildren and their grandchildren to enjoy in just the same way we love 
them is very satisfying. We travel often but are never disappointed when we return home to roam the KLT terrain. We 
all should cherish the beautiful natural scenery we have been so lucky to protect here in Kennebec County.  

Denny Harnish &  
Cheryl Harrington 

tel:207-377-2848
mailto:tkerchner@tklt.org
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Thomas A. Harnett is the Mayor of 

the City of Gardiner. He worked in the 

Maine Office of the Attorney General, 

where he served as an Assistant 

Attorney General beginning in 1989. 

He directed the office’s work under the 

Maine Civil Rights Act and worked in 

the Natural Resources Division. Thom 

is a past president of the Maine Bar Foundation.  

 

Marty Keniston resides in Readfield 

with his wife Linda. He is a CPA and has 

been employed at Cives Steel Co. as 

controller since 1976. Marty serves on 

the Maranacook Education Foundation 

board and the advisory board for the 

Capital Area Technical Center. His 

outdoor activities include gardening, 

cross-country skiing, snow shoeing, hiking, and cycling.   

 

 

As KLT’s Program Director from 

2009 to 2016, Gina Lamarche served 

the Trust in many ways. Her calm 

demeanor, unwavering attention to 

detail, and thoughtful 

communications with our members, 

our donors, and the public were 

important in all aspects of KLT’s conservation work.    

Gina designed and produced the newsletters, coordinated 

the annual membership program (including the Annual 

Meeting and education programs), organized two 

successful summer nature camps for children and the 

Christmas wreath workshop, and assisted with our  

popular Lyceum programs.  She worked tirelessly on 

KLT’s 25th Anniversary Celebration and the Capital 

Campaign, and as happens in most non-profits, she 

pitched in whenever and wherever she was needed to  

keep KLT on course. 

Thank you, Gina, for your commitment to advancing the 

work of the Trust and for your dedication to the land and 

the people in our communities. We wish you all the best 

in your new capacity as Executive Director of Sustain 

Wayne!  ~Theresa Kerchner 

 

 

I’m thrilled to join KLT as the 

new Director of Membership and 

Programming. Before coming to 

KLT I worked for several years 

supporting AmeriCorps programs 

in both Maine and Vermont. I 

have a master’s degree in Natural 

Resources from the University of 

Vermont’s Rubenstein School.  

I grew up in Massachusetts, but 

I’m eagerly exploring Maine and my family’s roots here. 

As a young child, my mom lived in Auburn while her 

father worked at the Bates Mill. Her stories are thin on 

details (she was under ten at the time), but there’s enough 

to spark my imagination. I suspect she visited places much 

like KLT’s current properties, taking day trips to fish, ski, 

swim, and birdwatch. I am honored to help conserve this 

land; my hope is to steward the memories and legacy of 

families like mine, and to help others create new memories 

here in central Maine! 

Please contact me if you have any questions about your 

membership status or our upcoming public programs: 

kbrewer@tklt.org 207-377-2848.  

WELCOME NEW                                                                                       
BOARD MEMBERS 

Janet Sawyer lives in Augusta with her husband, Ansley. 

She is a former Public Health Specialist and a newly 

trained yoga instructor. In addition to all kinds of boating, 

Janet's other outdoor interests include hiking, biking, and 

snowshoeing. 

STAFF TRANSITIONS 

Kirsten Brewer,                    
KLT’s New                                           
Director of                                

Membership  &                       
Programming 

Gina Lamarche 
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Sources:  Colman, Jonathan D. “Everyday Environmentalist: Buy Sustainable 
Coffee” The Nature Conservancy.  

Jha, Shalene, Christopher M. Bacon, Stacy M. Philpott, V. Ernesto Mendez, Peter 
Laderach, & Robert A. Rice. “Shade Coffee: Update on a Disappearing Refuge for 
Biodiversity” BioScience. 14 April 2014.  

KLT NEWSLETTER 
SPONSOR 
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WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

Photograph:  

LYCEUM CONSERVATION CONSUMER TIPS 

Kirsten Brewer, Director of Membership and Programming 

Over 340 KLT members and area residents attended our 2017 
Lyceum. Many thanks to our inspiring presenters: Ron Joseph, David 
Brinker, and Kelsey Sullivan! Ron’s presentation included several 
actions we could take to support bird conservation. Since one of 
them was the purchase of shade-grown coffee, the KLT office has 
been doing some research on the subject, which is especially pertinent 
given that many of Maine’s migratory species winter in Latin 
America, a global leader in coffee production. 

Shade-grown coffee is ideally grown under the canopy of a mature 
forest, increasing biodiversity and conserving critical habitat for 
migratory birds. However, purchasing shade-grown coffee that 
maximizes conservation values is complicated. Since there is no 

international standard for the label “shade-grown,” a farm may use this phrase to describe a non-native monoculture            
of canopy trees with only 10-30% shade cover.  

A resource for finding a truly bird-friendly coffee is the Smithsonian Institute Migratory Bird Center, which labels 
products as “Bird Friendly” based on information from independent certification agencies. You can visit their website 
at nationalzoo.si.edu/migratory-birds/ to find certified roasters. 

 

Ron Joseph, 2017 Lyceum.  

Photo: Norm Rodrigue 

Alexandra Anderson  

Eric Persky & Diane Kirkman  

Louise S. Huntington  

Tamera and Gary Lapierre 

Andrew Silsby  

Fran Dilts Wescott  

Michael & Sally Bouthot 

Thom Harnett 

Angela Goebel-Bain  

Helen Rogers  

Mary Louise &  Lewis Horzempa 

Tom Whittaker 

Anne Hopf  

Jaaron Shaw  

Monika R. Riney  

Tyler Gaudet 

Byron & Ann Woodman 

Jane Laug  

Nicholas Rehagen &                      
Cindy Rehagen Langewisch  

Charles &  Doreen Tyburski  

John & Lisa Rosmarin  

Nolan Kane  

Christopher Bauer  

Joel Balano-Stott  

Peter King  

David Whitney  

Joseph Galligan 

Dean & Sheila Bennett  

Judith B. Gray  

Sarah Dyer  

E. Melanie Lanctot  

Lois Hinckley & Ed McCarthy  

Steven Gove & Sheila Comerford 

Jean-Luc Theriault   

 JOIN  US TO CELEBRATE - PROPERTY AND TRAIL DEDICATION! 
 

Rosmarin and Saunders Family Forest - Sunday, September 17, 2017 1:30 p.m. 



The Kennebec Land Trust NEWS PAGE 5 

KKKKKKKN          

THANK YOU TO 

OUR BUSINESS 

PARTNERS IN 

CONSERVATION 
 

 

CONSERVATION LEADER 
Camp Androscoggin 

Camp Winnebago 

Cribstone Capital Management 

Everett J. Prescott, Inc. (Team EJP Employees) 

G & E Roofing 

Kennebec Savings Bank 

Lake and Denison Attorneys 

The Liberal Cup Public House & Brewery 

Longfellow’s Greenhouses 

LPK 

Patricia P. Ladd, Homestead Realty 

The Mendall Financial Group, LLC,  

 An Independent Firm 

Sprague and Curtis Real Estate 

Stantec Consulting Services 

Two Trees Forestry, Harold Burnett    

Winthrop Veterinary Hospital                                     
 

KENNEBEC COUNTY CHAMPION 
Alternative Manufacturing, Inc. (AMI) 

Amy P. Trunnell, CPA 

Atlee Gleaton Eye Care 

Bangor Savings Bank 

Camp Vega 

Macomber, Farr, and Whitten Insurance  

Maranacook Family Health Care 
 

 

 

 

TRAILBLAZERS 
A Center for Health Insight 

Camp Laurel 

Copies Etc. 

Levey, Wagley and Putman, PA, Attorneys at Law 

Old Port Advisors 

Unitarian Universalist Community Church 

 

BUSINESS PARTNER 
Camp Bearnstow 

Camp Tekawitha 

China Region Lakes Alliance 

C.B. Mattson, Inc.  

Conservative Builders & Two Loons Farm  

Kennebec Valley Chamber of Commerce 

Knowlton Hewins Roberts Funeral Homes 

30 Mile River Watershed Association 

Winthrop Area Chamber of Commerce 

The Business Partners in Conservation program 
recognizes business leaders, companies, and 
organizations in our community who have made 
significant contributions of cash, goods, and 
services to support the regional conservation efforts 
of the Kennebec Land Trust. To learn more about 
this program, please contact the KLT office at 
(207) 377-2848.  

 Many Thanks to These 
Foundations for Their   Support  

July 1, 2016 – June 30, 2017 

Betterment Foundation 

Elmina B. Sewall Foundation 

Elsie and Willian Viles Foundation 

Essex County                         
Community Foundation 

Helen and George Ladd                          
Charitable Foundation 

High Valley Fund of the              
Maine Community Foundation 

Kennebec Savings Bank Foundation 

Land Trust Alliance                        
Excellence Program 

Silverseed Fund of the                 
Maine Community Foundation 

Onion Foundation 

Windover Foundation 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR ASSISTANCE WITH OUR OUTREACH, 

EDUCATION, LANDS, LYCEUM, AND STEWARDSHIP PROGRAMS                        

FALL 2016 ~ SPRING 2017 

Dana Boas, Gordon Bok, Nat, Nathaniel, & Eli Bell, Jerry Bley, Bill Bridgeo,   

David Brinker*, Donna Buck, Harold Burnett, Cheri Cooledge, Charlie Crane, 

Ginny Coady, Andrew Cutko, Jim Connors, Elizabeth Davidson, Jane Davis,        

Jed Davis, Mary Denison, Phil Downes, Donna Freeman, David Fuller,          

Kristin Grant, Zachary Harder, Thom Harnett, Tracey Higgins, Glenn Hodgkins, 

Bill Huntington, Jamie Huntsberger, Charlie Jacobs, Ron Joseph**, Kevin Kane, 

Brian Kent, Robert Kimber, Paul Kuehnert & Judith Graber,                            

Gloria & Lincoln Ladd, Ladd Recreation Center, KLT Land Donors, Stewards, 

Office and Field Volunteers, Directors and Advisors, Howard & Brenda Lake, 

Gina Lamarche, Scott, Sandy, and Will Longfellow, Longfellow’s Greenhouses,   

Joan Lundin, Jane Matrisciano, Bob Mohlar, Donna and Tom Mickewich,        

Kathy Pease, Jim Perkins, Lorraine Ravis, Sarah Reed, Dr. Nancy Reynolds,        

Bob Richardson, Don Roak, Carol Rohl, Norm Rodrigue, Janet Sawyer, Deb Sewall, 

Andrew Silsby, Karen and Jim Simpson, Mary Simpson, Tim Sniffen, Ivan Stancioff, 

Rebecca Stanley, Kelsey Sullivan* Amy Trunnell, Kim Vandermeulen, and       

Patsy West, Viles Foundation.  

* 2017 Lyceum presenter. **2003 & 2017 Lyceum presenter.    

Business Partners and new members as of May 16, 2017.  
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Annual Meeting and Tri-Sport 

Camp Winnebago, Fayette 

August 20, 2017 


